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Greeting Sorors! 

 

We did it! Another sorority year 

in the history books. Give    

yourselves a pat on the back for 

being committed and devoted to 

the Chapter and not being     

discouraged. What a successful 

sorority year, we had! Hinesville 

Alumnae Chapter members 

were able to come together to put on a fantastic 

calendar of events, like the Literary Caf® and Go 

Red Bowling Tournament. We focused our      

attention on our Chapter mission and goals in our 

program planning. We focused on Education, 

Economic, Political and Physical and Mental 

Health Awareness. Under Physical and Mental 

Health; we brought a Mental Health Across a 

Lifespan Initiative Forum to Hinesville; we were in 

the Top 10 Fundraisers for Relay for Life and the 

Last Team Standing for the event. Our GEMS 

Committee coordinated and facilitated the first 

time we had a College Tour to Georgia State  

University and two more colleges. 

 

We were able to develop and grow our relation-

ship with other Collaborative Partners, like the  

Liberty County School Board, Liberty County 

NAACP, AKA's, Community Inspired Women and 

Mt. Zion Missionary Baptist Church.  

 

We were able to reach out to Sorors and reclaim 

them and bring them back HOME. We have a 

momentum going and Sorors are excited about 

being a part of Hinesville Alumnae Chapter. So 
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keep up the good work of recruiting and           

reclaiming Sorors! 

 

The work of Delta is not over, but just beginning 

for us. Take a month off to rest and enjoy the 

52nd National Convention in Houston, Texas, or 

just enjoy your summer break. There are a few 

committees that are anxious to start planning 

and if you haven't signed up for a committee, 

don't wait until September to do so. 

 

Before I close, I have to thank everyone on the 

Executive Committee and Executive Board for 

your leadership. Without you, we wouldn't have 

had the success that we experienced this year. 

To the members, thank you for being there and 

showing up and being devoted. A special "thank 

The Presidentôs Corner 
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The Vice-Presidentôs Corner 

Greetings Sorors, 

 

As I reflect back on this 

year, I am so thankful that 

we came together and 

worked to get several   

projects completed. We 

came through greatly with 

the P-13 Projects (St. Jude 

Give Thanks Walk; NAACP Membership Drive 

and American Heart Association). The GEMS      

Program was outstanding! We were there,     

participating in several community events 

(NAACP Community Policing Forum; Communi-

ty of Inspired Women, Inc. Heart Health Month 

Celebration; the Talented and Educated Leading 

Ladies Banquet and Showcase; Liberty County 

Homeless Coalitionôs Good Friday Walk for 

Shelter; Relay for Life; and the Mental Health 

Forum).  

 

As I look forward, I believe we will be greater! 

Greater because of each of us doing our part for 

the success of each program Hinesville Alumnae 

Chapter will present. Join the committees to help 

with the planning and execution of the programs.  

 

Ready? Iôm excited about each of us going    

forward in Delta! 

 

Yours In Delta, 

Sarah C. Stevens 
Soror Sarah C. Stevens 

Chapter Vice President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From:  Southern Region Membership Services: 

  

TEN THINGS OLDER WOMEN WANT  

YOUNGER WOMEN TO DO  

1. Remember you only have one life -- this is not 

a dress rehearsal.  

2. Try to stay positive and look for the good in 

every life experience.  

3. Keep an eye on the here and now.  

4. Live each day fully because you don't know 

what's around the corner.  

5. Remember that life can change in an instant.  

6. Love all the stages of your life and fear none,   

because they are all magical .  

7. Learn to live in the moment. If you master this 

when you are young, it will help in your 60s.  

8. Life's too short to be worrying about       

something that will happen in the future -- live for   

today.  

9. Get outdoors and enjoy nature!  

10. Find a hobby or a profession that will take 

you through all your different stages.  

 
By Margaret Manning, Author/ Speaker    Respectful-

ly submitted by Delta Dear Barbara J. Luckett 
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you" goes to Soror Sarah Stevens, Vice-

President; you are AWESOME! and thank you 

for being my support system. 

 

Lastly, Sorors, I just want to say that it has been 

an honor to be your Chapter President. I truly 

appreciate the commitment and devotion you 

have demonstrated during my first year. I look 

forward to continuing to represent you for 2015-

2016 Sorority year! Thank you for believing in 

me! God bless each of you and see you soon! 

 

Yours In Delta, 

  

Soror Petula Y. Gomillion, MPA 
Chapter President 

Hinesville Alumnae Chapter 

President  (Continued from page 1) 



 
These days, thereôs a smartphone app for just about everything. But what about spiritual 
concerns? Where can you turn?  

¶ Depressed? Try the joy app. Read Isaiah 51:11.  

¶ Tired? Try the renewal app. Read Isaiah 40:30-31.  

¶ Unsettled? Try the peace app. Read Philippians 4:7.  

¶ Unloved? Try the love app. Read Romans 8:38-39.  

¶ Worried? Try the refuge app. Read Psalm 46:1.  

¶ Fearful? Try the power app. Read 2 Timothy 1:7.  

¶ Guilty? Try the forgiveness app. Read Colossians 1:13-14.  

¶ Praying? Try the prayer app. Read 1 John 5:14-15.  
 
The Scriptures are Godôs storehouse of meaningful applications for what we face every day. 
Think of the Bible as the iTunes Store of spiritual apps. Best of all, everythingôs free!  
 
                                                                                                                     ðTimothy Merrill  
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There's an App for That! 
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 July 

9 Frances Quarterman 

16 Janice Dansby 

16 Shirley Frasier 

21 Jovon Jones 

27 Tonja John 

 August 

10 Cynthia Smith 

15 Althea Jackson 

30 Gwendolyn Starr 

 September 

6 Sallie Richardson 

14 Debra Frazier 
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Scenes (above) from Homeless Coalition  

presentation. See story on page  9. 

Deltas on the Move 

Sorors with Delta Dears after a  

delicious dinner. 

Sorors Debra Covington, Petula Gomillion 

and Sarah Stevens attended the Omega 

Omega Service for Soror Myra Thompson

(one of the Charleston Nine). 

Members of Hinesville Alumnae attended worship     

service at Mt. Zion Baptist Church as part of   

May Week 2015. 

Delta Dears enjoying our 

outing! 

Hinesville Alumnae 

Fun shot! 


